

## Dear Parents,

As you have already been informed, from 29 January 2024, swimming lessons will continue in the MoM Sport Swimming Pool under the name of Hegyvidéki Swimming School.

The changes, which will take effect from the end of January, will affect the teaching system as well as the staff of the swimming school organisers and instructors.

Melinda Sáska will take over the organisational and teaching duties. From now on, Melinda will be responsible for answering emails and phone calls, and will be the coordinator and professional in charge of the swimming school at the MOM swimming pool. She has been involved in swimming for almost 20 years, 16 of which she has been running her own swimming school, and we asked her to take on this role because of her professional experience, the high quality of her work and her communication and organisational skills.

Our colleague Marcell Jasku will remain the head of the Hegyvidéki Swimming School and coordinator of the two venues. Since the founding of the swimming school, Marcell has been coordinating the morning and afternoon swimming lessons at the Városmajori swimming pool, as well as taking care of competitive swimmers.

The most important of the changes to the teaching system, which will come into force on 29 January, is that the last lesson of each session will be an "open lesson", which is free to attend. An important change is that course passes are unit-priced and are always valid for 1 session (4 weeks) and cannot be extended. The 8 eligible passes are only valid for Monday-Wednesday or Tuesday-Thursday and the 4 eligible passes are only valid for Friday or Saturday.

Season tickets 1, 2, 6, 10 and 12 and additional tickets will be cancelled.

The conditions for individual tuition will be published in the coming days.

Course fees will remain unchanged:

- Monday-Wednesday 8 suitable pass: 18.000 Ft

- Tuesday-Thursday 8 suitable passes: 18.000 Ft

- Friday 4 suitable passes: 12.000 Ft

- Saturday 4 suitable passes: 12.000 Ft

We offer a discount for siblings 1.000 Ft/ child/ season ticket In case of absence, it is possible to make up the missed sessions with a valid pass, but prior arrangement is required.



A medical certificate is no longer required, missed sessions can be made up without one.

Passes can be purchased online or at the reception, and admission will be as usual.

The changing rooms for the older children will remain on level G, and the younger children's changing rooms will be as usual, next to the training pool. Parents/guardians will be able to accompany children to the changing rooms and then to the pool area. A change of shoes or footmuff is compulsory in the pool area!

We would like to provide you with comprehensive and accurate information about the changes, so Melinda will be available in person at the pool next week (22-26 January) between 16.00 and 18.30 to answer any questions you may have.

In the interest of transparency, we would like to ask parents who would like to continue swimming from the 6th session to register again by email (info@momsport.hu) or in person at Melinda's information desk. To register, we will need the child's name and the course and date chosen.

In addition to the courses organised by the school, the Bohóchal Association has been providing the professional background for the teaching activities of the Hegyvidék Swimming School for 8 years.

It has its own teaching and coaching staff, and as a nationally recognised junior workshop with the support of the Hungarian Swimming and Öttusa Federation behind it, it also offers competitive sports to children who wish to participate.

We are delighted that we have been able to reach an agreement with several of our current instructors at the MOM swimming pool to continue, so that the majority of the courses will continue to be taught by the professionals that the children have come to know. The final timetable and instructor roster will be published soon.

Our aim and our mission is to make the professional work more transparent, direct and easy to follow for you and our clients, for which we feel the changes listed above are essential.

Thank you for your cooperation and your trust!

The team of the Hegyvidéki Swimming School